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December 29, 2014 

 
ADDENDUM 1 

 
 
RFP No. & Title:   07-015 Assessments & Treatment Services  
 
The attention of bidders is called to the following changes, clarifications and/or 
additions/deletions to the original bid document and they shall be taken into account in 
preparing the Proposal and shall be part of the contract.   

 
CLARIFICATION 

 
1. In the RFP summary there is reference to, "These services will include residential, 
 case management and medication management services."  In the SERVICES 
 REQUIRED section item G. states, "Provide individual, group and family therapy 
 services in a residential setting."  Are you only accepting proposals from 
 organizations that  provide residential services? 
 
A. Yes. That is correct.  The grant is written to specifically provide residential 
 treatment.  This is what we need at this time. 
 
2. Does the proposed budget section required mostly consist of the rate for residential 
 services we would charge? 
 
A. Yes, we are interested in the rate for residential treatment. 
 
3. Are the services being sought only residential, case management and medication 
 management or does it include Level 1 outpatient and Level 2 intensive outpatient 
 treatment care as well as residential care, case management and medication 
 management?  Please advise. 
 
A. That is correct see answers to questions 1 and 2. 
 
  



 

 
4. I was curious about the anticipated start date for the services to be provided in the 
 RFP?  Also, are there any disclosure forms? We see the requirements to disclose in 
 Section C but no forms. 
 
A. We are hoping to get services started prior to January 30, 2015 or after Kane 
 County Board approval. There is no form for the disclosure statement.  
 Provider shall reference to Section C for instruction and submittal 
 requirement.   
 
Please respond accordingly and confirm your receipt of Addendum 1. If you have any 
additional questions, please fax to (630) 208-5107 or via e-mail.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Tim Keovongsak, Buyer II 


